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Foreword 
 

Happy New Year! I hope you all had a wonderful and restful Christmas break.  It’s 
fantastic to see all the children back in school, full of energy and enthusiasm for 
the term ahead. 
 

Please take time to look at some of the reminders in the second half of our 
newsletter as there are some important things to remember. 
 

We have an exciting few weeks planned, with plenty of opportunities for the 
children to engage, learn and thrive. From new topics in the classroom to special 
activities and events, there is so much to look forward to this term. 
 

We are also looking forward to welcoming parents and carers to our Parents’ 
Evening in the week before February half-term. It’s always a pleasure to share 
the progress your children are making and celebrate their hard work and 
achievements together. 
 

Here’s to a productive and inspiring start to the year. 
 

Issue: 40 
January 2025 

Follow us on Facebook!  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091503543647


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Watch this space! 
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Attendance Heroes! 
 

Watch this space! 

We will be announcing our weekly and half-termly winners in this 

spot in each edition of the newsletter!   

 

Find out more about our exciting attendance initiative later in the 

newsletter. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Be kind to yourself! 
Children in year 1 have written positive affirmations about themselves. Here 
are just a few: 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Desert Island Dreams! 
 

Children in Year 4 have started their writing unit based on Michael Morpurgo’s 
Kensuke’s Kingdom.  They had to imagine what they would want to take with 
them to a desert island if they were stranded.  Watch these videos to find out 
what they would take with them.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

These videos are so much fun! 
What would you take with you to a desert island? 

 

https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.ad9ea8d2-221a-4a06-ad7e-35a876081b18&share_token=yCW690V5RGCu05IIpYR_CA&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.4910d1e4-f306-4e52-8d4f-2755c97ad6f6&share_token=X3xibB-ZTuiKmbco-QsA9w&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.5dd4391d-de2b-4aef-a408-e73e026a2ebe&share_token=deoCQi8PTMKudn1ChA7Tyw&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.9c7dfb5e-db49-46df-9965-ef6b1aa63d64&share_token=_fp5Qy0QTKCS6FU9_TkMQg&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.9e6bd70c-9120-41da-b04d-0a1650305747&share_token=gTqwpTSCSDyLuwo8hD3FZw&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.dd40b0a1-ea38-4c1c-89f5-d40d3850c383&share_token=gyMroQsrSR2Faa06jZqhrg&mode=share


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Young Voices 2025! 
 

We had an amazing time at Young Voices in Birmingham last week. We sang as 
part of a massed choir of 5,600 pupils from across the country. We were so proud 
of each and every member of the Fulfen YV Choir. They sang and danced their 
hearts out all day and were a credit to the school. 
 

Click on the image on the left to see 
a video that captures the exciting 
atmosphere there. 

https://8602413-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/jmalcolm_fulfen_staffs_sch_uk/EXyqmEuHISZMo8QzdliG8aABaL_OB54VGjb6bVoxqOxyuQ?nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJPbmVEcml2ZUZvckJ1c2luZXNzIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXciLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJNeUZpbGVzTGlua0NvcHkifX0&e=ZGHfxk
https://8602413-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/jmalcolm_fulfen_staffs_sch_uk/EXyqmEuHISZMo8QzdliG8aABaL_OB54VGjb6bVoxqOxyuQ?nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJPbmVEcml2ZUZvckJ1c2luZXNzIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXciLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJNeUZpbGVzTGlua0NvcHkifX0&e=ZGHfxk


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There’s music in the air! 
3O are having lots of fun in music lessons learning about pentatonic melodies 
using glockenspiels linking to the theme Chinese New Year.  

Chicken News 
The chickens have 

had a lovely couple 

of weeks’ holiday 

and are now back 

at home in our 

school grounds. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunchtimes are Levelling Up! 
 

Mr Gill and Mrs Owen have been working hard behind the scenes to make 
lunchtimes more engaging and enjoyable for all our children. Their goal is to 
keep everyone entertained while also promoting inclusive and active play. 
 

One exciting initiative is teaching children a range of playground games and 
showing them how to use equipment in fun and creative ways. Earlier this 
week, we welcomed Zoe from Accelerate Learning Services, who worked with 
pupils across the school, showing them a range of fun games.  The children 
had a blast learning different skipping games with long ropes, improving their 
coordination and teamwork; tag games like Hospital Tag and Zoo Tag, which 
kept everyone moving; and lots of small group games, including Pacman, 
Elephant Ball, The Floor is Lava and even a giant game of Rock, Paper, Scissors! 
 

A huge well done to our KS2 sports ambassadors, who did an amazing job 
supporting Zoe and helping younger pupils get involved.  
 

We’re excited to continue building on these efforts and look forward to seeing 
our playground buzzing with activity every day! 
 

Evie 
Arthur 

Evelyn 

enjoyed the giant 
golden rope game and 

The jumping game was 
fun, but challenging at 

I want to play the 
Secret Word game at 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Did you know?  
Parts of our newsletter are interactive! Try tapping 

on the images above to watch the videos! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Y5 Perform Poetry! 
In their reading lessons, year 5 children have been learning to perform poetry 
with expression and intonation.  Here are a few videos of performances of 
Ooshus Magooshus by David, Jayden and Freya: 
 
 
 
 
 

Swimming Lessons are on! 
 

Class 5M have started their swimming lessons and are having a splashing good 

time! Not only are these children improving their fitness, strength and co-

ordination while also enriching their well-being and confidence in the water, 

they are also learning potentially vital life-saving skills.  It is our aim to ensure 

that all children will be able to swim 25 metres confidently before they leave 

Fulfen. 

https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.8a11b74b-375c-48aa-9031-bb3588c1d1fa&share_token=w960mA8WQyu_D-AVoemsgw&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.a7cf85b9-50a1-4dc2-a328-ada8d3e55759&share_token=5xEo0-dLRC2rz3-U_tPTug&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.ac5ffbbf-45f2-4b4a-99db-70a5c18b8c2f&share_token=EZUT1FiATii_fyY1D7IFOQ&mode=share


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What helps us stay safe? 
As part of their PSHE lessons, year 3 children have been identifying key people 
who are responsible to help them stay safe and healthy. Take a look at this page 
for some top tips! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance – our Little Heroes Campaign! 
 

As you know, we take attendance very seriously!  Regular attendance at school 
has such a positive impact on children – not just with their education, but also 
their social skills, self-esteem and it also enables them to have better 
opportunities to achieve their potential. 
 

We are running our Little Heroes campaign to encourage regular attendance with 
a strong focus on emotional health support.  
 

                   Can you be:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Every week, the Class Attendance winners will be awarded our coveted 
attendance trophy along with their class rosette and each child in the class will 
have earned a sticker to celebrate their success. 
 

But that’s not all… 
 

At the end of each half term, the overall winning class will receive a chocolate 
prize, a superhero-themed class photo (complete with awesome hero masks!), 
and a special certificate to mark their amazing achievement! 

And the biggest reward of all? If the whole school smashes our target of 97% 
attendance, then everyone will enjoy a fantastic school-wide treat in the summer 
term. 
 

            Let’s do this –  

                        every day counts!  

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Don’t forget to order your child’s school meal! 

We would like to remind all families of the importance of booking school meals 
in advance. To ensure we can provide nutritious meals efficiently and reduce 
food waste, please remember to place your orders by the night before. You also 
have the option to book meals several weeks in advance. 

Starting next week, if a hot meal has not been ordered in time, your child will be 
served a jacket potato with a filling. 

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us manage our meal provision 
effectively. If you have any questions or need assistance with booking, please 
contact the school office. 

 

Parking in our Car Park 
 

Please can we remind parents that you are not 
permitted through the school barrier during the 
hours of 8.15am until 4.45pm. 
 

The only exceptions are parents with a car park badge and parents we have asked 
to come down to collect a sick child. Thank you 
 

Think Before You Book Medical Appointments 
 

As you know, we are prioritising attendance this year. 
Please remember that while medical appointments are 
authorised, they do impact your child’s attendance record. 
 

To minimise this, we ask that routine appointments be scheduled before or after 
school, or during the 13 weeks of holidays. However, we understand that some 
appointments are unavoidable. 
 

Evidence of appointments in school time will be required; without it, absences 
will be unauthorised. 
 

If you need support, please contact us at 01543 226070. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Know anyone who might want a Pre-School place? 
 

Click on the poster to book to attend our open day: 

https://forms.office.com/e/qVTd6XDcuA


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Be aware of online scams! 
Better Internet for Kids (BIK) have put together a really useful guide in relation to 
games, ads and scams. Click on the image below to find out more from the really 
useful guide they have put together: 

Free Webinar by Internet Matters 
This online webinar run by Internet Matters might be of interest for some 
parents. 
If your child is 
neurodivergent 
and enjoys gaming, 
then this is worth 
looking at. 
It’s a free webinar 
and registration is 
required.  You can 
book a place here if 
you’re interested.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/game-on-supporting-neurodivergent-children-in-the-online-world-tickets-1109313168549
https://better-internet-for-kids.europa.eu/sites/default/files/AdWiseOnline/AdWiseOnline%20Guide_Outsmart%20online%20ads%20and%20traps_EN.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Home Time – Polite Reminder 

We kindly remind all parents and carers of the importance of leaving the school 
grounds promptly at the end of the school day once classes have been 
dismissed. 

Recently, we have noticed an increasing number of parents stopping to chat 
within the school grounds while children continue to play. While we understand 
that school pick-up time can be a great opportunity to catch up with friends, we 
kindly ask that these conversations take place outside the school premises. 

Ensuring a swift departure helps us to maintain a safe and orderly environment 
for all. It also allows our staff to complete their end-of-day duties efficiently and 
prepares the school grounds for after-school activities and maintenance. 

We appreciate your cooperation and support in helping us create a safe and 
smooth transition at the end of the school day. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Would you like to volunteer to help in the community? 
 
Volunteering can be incredibly rewarding and 
if you have a couple of hours spare a month, 
this might be worth looking into.  You can 
apply by clicking on the image. 
 
Change Grow Live are looking for volunteers 
across Staffordshire. 

https://volunteers-changegrowlive.icims.com/jobs/12649/volunteer-independent-visitor--multiple-locations/job?fbclid=IwY2xjawH95a9leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWPndcwGlZSpLNdDPfMmaT78ZO8524Fzct69e3U5sjyteLl-mlTx4wSWuA_aem_2t1JBdWchuu_O8XMK1TDQg&mobile=false&width=950&height=500&bga=true&needsRedirect=false&jan1offset=0&jun1offset=60


 

 

Dates for your diary 
 

Wednesday 29th January – 5pm – Y6 meeting for parents (SATs and Paris) 

w/c 3rd February – Cadet sessions with Year 6 

Monday 10th February – Y5/6 Athletics 

Wednesday 12th February – Parents’ Evening 3:45-6pm 

Thursday 13th February – Parents’ Evening 4:45-7:30pm 

Friday 14th February – Pre-School “Play and Stay” (am) 

Monday 17th February – HALF TERM 

Tuesday 25th February – 5:30pm – Phonics meeting for Parents  

w/c 24th February – Cadet sessions with Year 6 

w/c 3rd March – Women’s History Week 

Tuesday 4th March – 9:30am – Pre-School Open Morning 

Thursday 6th March – World Book Day 


